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November 13, 2024
Dear Praying Friends, 
 
As always we have had a very busy month! We never cut out or change any of the church programs or soul 
winning in the two churches. On top of this, other big days and meetings get added. Adair has been filling in the 
gaps when I need extra help. He is a faithful young man that is willing to help me. He has not arrived at the 
same levels as Brother Raul but he is going that direction. Brother Raul moved away more than a year ago and 
we miss him greatly. Please pray for the Lord to give us more labourers for the work here. 
 
Yesterday we had an added activity for our church people. We decided to make food and give it out at the 
hospital. There are many people there that come from far so that their family members can be cared for. Many 
are here for weeks at a time waiting for something to be done for their family members that are sick. 
Government medicine never works and Mexico is an example of this. We had 18 of our people that helped us 
making tortas (sandwiches) for the people. We had people bring food and drinks for the people. We had food 
for 150 people and to our surprise it was all gone and we still needed more! Some of our people gave out the 
food. Others went out soul winning and giving out tracts and Romans. We saw five people saved that day! We 
also handed out over 250 Romans and 250 Gospel tracts to the people there. Many of the people thanked us for 
the food and for caring for them. 
 
Lidia’s ladies’ meeting this month went well. There were 30 people that came to it! Please pray for this month’s 
ladies’ meeting. They enjoy the fellowship and all that we plan. Pray that we will have many come and that 
there will be a good spirit. Also pray for the Lord to work on the hearts of our ladies. Abigail, our daughter, will 
be having another baby girl in December. Please pray for all of the details and for there to be no problems. 
 
Since our last letter Lidia and I saw 28 people trust Christ as their only Saviour! Our church people led another 
30 souls to the Lord Jesus Christ. We had two first time visitors come to our church. Also Br. Juan came back to 
church after not coming for many years. Please continue to pray for the work that God is doing here in our 
churches in Zacatecas. God bless you! 
 
Yours for souls, 
Mike and Lidia Lemma 
 

 
Independent Baptist Missions Ministry 

Missionary Support Number    #107 
GLOBAL OUTREACH IBMM     PO Box 906 

Springboro, OH 45066    Telephone    937-746-1407 
Sending Church   Blessed Hope Baptist Church 

9251 N State Rd 59 Jasonville, IN 47438 
Pastor Jerry Ross    Telephone    812-665-3282

 


